THE RUTLAND LEARNING TRUST
MINUTES OF THE LGB OF ST NICHOLAS CEVA PRIMARY SCHOOL HELD 
ON 10 JANUARY 2017 FROM 7PM AT ST NICHOLAS
Present:
Catherine Drury (Chair), Sarah Lyons (HOS), Tracey Bedford, Wayne Faulconbridge, Kate Bates, Kirsty Gaul and Anna Sawyer.
In attendance:
Nicola Tyers (Clerk) & Rob Gooding.
Apologies (received and accepted):
 Richard Bingham, Revd Marcus Purnell, Pete Wilson.
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Declarations of Personal & Pecuniary Interest.  None.

	

	2.
	Minutes of the previous meeting & matters arising.  The minutes of the meeting held on 21 September were agreed to be a true and accurate record of the meeting and were signed by Mrs Drury as Chair.


	

	3.
	Standards of Achievement & Attainment.  Mr Gooding outlined the attainment across the school and the data analysis.
Governors were informed of the need to ensure that it is holding the school to account and how the school plans to get KS1 to achieve their early learning goals.
Dr Gaul questioned what the data showed in respects to the gender gap.  Governors were invited into the school to discuss this further and to see the data in greater depth.
Dr Gaul questioned how the school measures the ‘whole child’ and takes into account the child’s extra-curricular activities.  Mr Gooding confirmed that data is only a part of how a child is measured and thought that this matter needed more time than the meeting allowed to discuss this. Mrs Drury called time on the discussion which given the need to address other matters and its specific nature.  It was suggested that Dr Gaul and Mr Bingham meet to discuss this further and to learn what the school offers to allow each child to fulfil their potential.  

	KG
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	4.
	RaiseOnline Analysis and FFT Target Setting.  Covered under Item 3.


	

	5.
	EYFS Baseline Information and Action Plan.  Covered under Item 3.


	

	6.
	Leadership Report.   The report was circulated prior to the meeting.

Mrs Lyons requested any questions and in particular any observations/ queries in relation to the specific remits individual governors had. 
Dr Gaul questioned how often the School Council meets.  It was confirmed that Mr Wakefield manages this and they would meet shortly.  This would be reported back at the next meeting.

Mrs Drury aired how pleased she was to see the commitment from staff to continuous improvement and development. She also checked in about whether, going forward, we need to include governors’ work under the Leadership & Management section and this will be looked at.  Mrs Drury also welcomed the excellent photographic representation of school developments and some discussion about widening access to this followed.
Mrs Drury thanked Mr Gooding and Mrs Lyons for their reports and the quality of what they offered to governors.  She requested that all governors undertake to ensure they access meeting materials in advance so that we can maximize the benefits of meeting discussion.  It was agreed that a hyperlink would be included in future notices of a meeting and that if governors cannot find the materials, they will let the Chair or Vice-Chair know.

Mrs Sawyer confirmed that she had met with Mr Bingham and discussed how governors could spend some time at the start of each meeting re-affirming the shared vision of the Trust.     Mrs Sawyer was also keen to grow the engagement of the parental community.  Mrs Drury added some updates from Mr Bingham’s inputs in his absence; he has carried out a Maths monitoring meeting which was very positive; is exploring the IT capability with the school.  Mrs Lyons acknowledged the excellent work that he is doing.  
It was agreed that the next meeting would focus on the Visions and the Aims of the LGB.

Mrs Drury and Mrs Lyons outlined the work so far towards planning the Vision evening at the school led by Mr Bingham.  It was agreed that this would be moved to 19 ( 26?) January 2017.  Mrs Lyons agreed to circulate the plans for the evening. 
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	7.
	Self-Evaluation against current OFSTED criteria.  Covered under Item 3

	

	8.
	Impact of key actions undertaken from Way Forward SDP.  Covered under Item 3.

	

	9.
	Monitoring activities.

Mrs Drury outlined a meeting and work that she and Mr Bingham  carried out to draw up a framework for governance implementation to address the key questions that governors should be asking and d following in their monitoring work.   The aim is to develop a methodology for implementing governance that enables consistency of approach and keeps governors focussed on the core questions. Mrs Drury agreed to circulate the notes of the meeting along with the tools for measuring each section of responsibility.  She acknowledged that this  would be a work in progress; trialling and testing would undoubtedly uncover areas for improvement.  She asked governors to liaise directly with them both if on receipt further explanation was needed by phone ort face to0 face
Following discussion, governors gave their unanimous agreement to retain the place for a child in Foundation who was part of a military move and would return to the school in September.  Governors felt strongly that this was in line with the school’s ethos.  It was agreed that Mrs Lyons would discuss this with the Diocese.
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	10.
	Local Issues.  Covered within Item 6.

	

	11.
	Health & Safety / Safeguarding.  Mrs Lyons outlined the need to ensure that Safeguarding is an agenda item at each LGB meeting.  It was noted that Mrs Faulconbridge was the deputy safeguarding lead in school.  Mrs Lyons confirmed that there were currently 4 safeguarding cases currently in school.

	

	12.
	Resources committee minutes.  The Resources minutes from the previous meeting were circulated to all governors.  There were no comments or changes.  Governors were made aware that the budget was tight across the Trust.  They were informed that Langham would be joining the Trust from 1 March 2017 and Exton would join on 1 May 2017.
Mrs Drury requested that we have a governor who is not on the Resources Committee, review the minutes each time, prior to the next FGB meeting, as an extra form of monitoring and to ensure that the committee work is looked at by another governor.  This might be shared  across the year and Dr Gaul agreed to review the minutes from the Term 3 Resource meeting.
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	13.
	Governor training.  Mrs Tyers informed governors that the new Training & Development brochure was available from GDS and agreed to circulate an electronic copy as soon as it was available.  She noted a few additional courses for governors of MATs.

Mrs Tyers also agreed to put the training brochure and spreadsheet on 365 for governors to access.
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	14.
	AOB.  

· It was noted that Mr Bingham had carried out the IT Audit within the school.


	


	15.
	Recommendations to the Trust.  Governors aired a view that they didn’t feel particularly integrated within the Trust as Governors.  They were aware of the inter-school activities for staff and children but did not feel governors worked together enough.  It was agreed that Mr Gooding would speak to the Chair of the Trust to arrange an annual event to bring the LGB’s together at which time they would meet with other link governors and sign-up for governor training for the following academic year.


	


ACTIONS:

· Report back following Student Council meeting



SL

· Circulate the plans for the Vision Evening on 19 January 2017

SL

· Circulate the notes of the Monitoring meeting along with the tools for key questions  CD

· Gain Diocese approval to retain place for military child


SL
· Review Resources minutes
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· Circulate GDS Training Programme




NT

· Upload training information onto 365




NT

· Speak to Gareth Williams regarding a joint LGB session across the Trust
RG

